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This month’s newsletter will highlight the    
Deliberative Session warrant articles. 

 
Articles include: 
 
• Election of Town Officials/Board Members 
• Multiple Zoning Amendments 
• Operating Budget 
• New ambulance 
• Union Contracts for DPW, Police and Fire 
• Re-adoption of Veterans’ Tax Credits 
• Agricultural Noise Ordinance 
• Separating duties of Town Clerk and Tax Collector 
• Rescind SB 2 
• Non-binding term limits for Selectmen 
• Increase Cemetery Trustee Board from 3 to 5 

Upcoming Dates to Remember! 

 

The Board of Selectmen will hold their next regular 
meeting on 02/06/2023 at 10:00 am. 

 

There will be two Public Hearings on 02/21/2023 
at 6:00 pm to take comment on changing the pur-
pose of the Fire/Ambulance Equipment and Appa-
ratus Special Revenue Fund and about rescinding 
the provisions of RSA 40:13 (SB2). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town Meeting and School District Voting and Elec-
tions will take place on Tuesday, March 14th from 
7:00 am to 7:00 pm at Belmont High School, 255 
Seavey Road. 

2023 Deliberative Session 
 

The Town’s Deliberative Session will be 
held on Saturday, February 4, 2023 at 
10:00am at Belmont High School.  This 
meeting will be held in person. 
 

Join Zoom Meeting (Viewing Only) 
https://us02web.zoom.us/

j/83775640044?
pwd=ejR1c2FrbnlhV2dtQ0lseUl1MmM0dz

09 

+1 929 205 6099 US   
Meeting ID: 837 7564 0044 

Passcode: 435981 

Town Hall will be closed for: 

 Presidents Day 

Monday, February 20th, 2023 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F83775640044%3Fpwd%3DejR1c2FrbnlhV2dtQ0lseUl1MmM0dz09&data=05%7C01%7Cassessing%40belmontnh.gov%7C8b57b75ce8a847adfcf408db030ac9f5%7C46bb7497ae994da5981ff349e36461cb%7C0%7C0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F83775640044%3Fpwd%3DejR1c2FrbnlhV2dtQ0lseUl1MmM0dz09&data=05%7C01%7Cassessing%40belmontnh.gov%7C8b57b75ce8a847adfcf408db030ac9f5%7C46bb7497ae994da5981ff349e36461cb%7C0%7C0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F83775640044%3Fpwd%3DejR1c2FrbnlhV2dtQ0lseUl1MmM0dz09&data=05%7C01%7Cassessing%40belmontnh.gov%7C8b57b75ce8a847adfcf408db030ac9f5%7C46bb7497ae994da5981ff349e36461cb%7C0%7C0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F83775640044%3Fpwd%3DejR1c2FrbnlhV2dtQ0lseUl1MmM0dz09&data=05%7C01%7Cassessing%40belmontnh.gov%7C8b57b75ce8a847adfcf408db030ac9f5%7C46bb7497ae994da5981ff349e36461cb%7C0%7C0
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

IT is the LAW! (RSA 466:31 II (c) 

Our message to all dog owners is to remind you of the 

importance of picking up your dog’s waste from proper-

ty that is not your own. The Town installed dog waste 

stations at three different locations.  You can obtain a 

plastic bag to pick up the waste and deposit it in the 

numerous garbage cans located in the Village.   

 
We continue to stress the importance of the “Not every-
thing is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not Flush!” 
list to protect your sewer and septic system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your sep-
tic system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the bro-
chure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov 
 
We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate 

to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-8300 

ext. 124. 

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at http://lrpa.org 

Bulky Waste Disposal 

 

Please note that Casella will continue this program even 
after automated collection is in place.  On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, Casella Waste will collect your bulky 
items curbside.   Please note this is for Town of Belmont 
Residential Customers ONLY; service is not available to 
commercial property owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard 
waste or a single item too large for one person to collect 
WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be 
made in advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Exten-
sion 118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost is, 
and you will need to drop off a check made payable to the 
Town of Belmont prior 
to the collection day. 
Please visit the Town’s 
website at 
www.belmontnh.gov 
for the full details on 
the program and a 
price list. 

Thank you to the BFD for rescuing Finn after he broke 

through thin ice on Lake Winnisquam.  Residents are being 

cautioned about thin ice conditions on water bodies due to 

the warmer weather this winter.  Be safe, check ice thickness 

and let someone know where you are going. 

http://www.belmontnh.gov
http://lrpa.org
http://www.belmontnh.gov
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 Job Openings 

PLANNING  &  ZONING  ADMINISTRATOR  

The Town of Belmont (population 7500), centrally located in the Lakes Region of New Hampshire, is seeking 
qualified candidates for the position of Planning & Zoning Coordinator.  Working under the direction of the 
Planning Board, the Planner provides management, leadership, and coordination to the planning, engineer-
ing, zoning, code enforcement, and economic development activities of the Town.  Must possess a service 
orientated attitude, and a thorough knowledge of the land use operations and functions of a municipal land 
use department.  Coordinates all aspects of development projects.  Requires a Bachelor’s degree in Planning 
or related discipline, Master’s degree highly desirable, with a minimum of 5 years related experience, includ-
ing two years in a municipality.  American Planning Association member and American Institute of Certified 
Planners (AICP) certification desirable.  Salary range to $91,000; starting salary commensurate with qualifica-
tions, plus excellent benefits.  The Town of Belmont is an Equal Opportunity Employer.    

For further information potential candidates are directed to the Municipal Resources, Inc. website 
at www.mrigov.com/career or to contact Municipal Resources, Inc. at 603-279-0352 ext. 330.   

To apply submit a resume and cover letter in confidence as a PDF attachment to recruitment@mrigov.com.  

Resumes accepted until position is filled with first review on Wednesday, February 22nd, 2023.   

Click here for the Planning & Zoning Administrator Job Description (PDF) 

Finance/Human Resources Clerk 

The Town of Belmont is seeking a self-motivated, detail-oriented, organized, communicative, and respectful 
professional to fill the part-time (+/- 32 hours per week) position of Finance/HR Clerk in the finance depart-
ment.  The successful candidate will have a general knowledge and experience of municipal finance and cleri-
cal duties. 
  
Duties include accounts payable, payroll, cash receipts, coordination of human resources paperwork, dissem-
ination of information regarding employee benefits, and other administrative tasks as assigned. 

The ideal candidate would have municipal experience, public finance administration experience, and profi-
ciency with finance software (BMSI a plus) and Microsoft Office. Associates degree in accounting or related 
field or at least two years of municipal experience; any combination of education and experience will be con-
sidered. Wages commensurate with experience and qualifications. 
Complete job description and application is available online at www.belmontnh.gov. E-mail cover letter, re-
sume, and list of references to Katherine Davis, Finance Director, at Finance@belmontnh.gov. The position 
shall remain open until filled. The Town of Belmont is an EOE. 

Click here for Full Notice and Job Description 

TOWN  HALL  JOB  OPENINGS 

http://www.mrigov.com/career
mailto:recruitment@mrigov.com
https://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEmployment%2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=221201PlannerJobDescription.pdf
http://www.belmontnh.gov/
mailto:Finance@belmontnh.gov
https://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEmployment%2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Finance%20Clerk%20Ad%20230113.pdf
https://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEmployment%2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Finance%20Clerk%20Job%20Description230113.pdf
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 Deliberative Session 

Captain Steve Akerstrom   

 

Welcome Home  

Detective Estes! 

 
Monday January 30th was a great day for our agency and the residents of Belmont! Last Friday, we 

welcomed back Judy Estes as she swore into her role as a Detective here at the Belmont Police Depart-

ment, and Monday was her first shift back. Detective Estes comes to us from the Belknap County Sher-

iff's Department with a wealth of knowledge and experience in investigations. Best of all, she started 

her law enforcement career here in Belmont and is coming home.  

We are as excited about this as her friends from the Sheriff's Department, who showed their support 

by attending her swearing-in either physically or virtually. If you see Detective Estes around Town, 

please give her a warm welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Parking Reminder: 

 There shall be no overnight parking of vehicles along any roadway between November 15th 

and April 30th of any year, inclusive. 

As always, if you have any questions for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350. 
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

  

 

Will Punxsutawney Phil see his shadow Thursday, February 2, 

2023? Do we have six more weeks of winter to look forward to?? 

Here’s a little history on Groundhog Day.   

Groundhog Day historically has its roots in the ancient Christian 

tradition of Candlemas Day, when clergy would bless and distrib-

ute candles needed for winter. The candles represented how 

long and cold the winter would be. Germans expanded on this 

concept by selecting an animal (the hedgehog) as a means of 

predicting weather. Once they came to America, German settlers 

in Pennsylvania continued the tradition, although they ex-

changed the hedgehogs to groundhogs, which were plentiful in 

the Keystone State. In 1887, the Punxsutawney Groundhog Club 

declared that Phil, the Punxsutawney groundhog, was America's 

only true weather-forecasting groundhog. 

The Deliberative Session for the 2023 Town Elections will 

commence at 10 am Saturday, February 4, 2023 at the Bel-

mont High School Cafeteria. The High School is located at 

255 Seavey Road. The Deliberative Session is the time for 

all proposed warrant articles for the official ballot for the 

Town election to be read and discussed. There will be no 

voting on warrant articles this day, however the wording 

and the dollar amounts or warrant articles can be dis-

cussed and possibly amended.  

 

Town Elections will be held Tuesday, March 14, 2023 at the Bel-

mont High School Gymnasium. Polls will be open from 7 am to 7 

pm. Photo ID will be required to enter the polls.  

The Warrant Articles are currently posted on the Belmont Town 

website at www.belmontnh.gov. For reference, you may print 

out the articles and bring them to the polls to help you when 

voting.  

http://www.belmontnh.gov
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 Town Clerk’s Corner  . . . contd. 

Have you ever wondered how we spend our day here at the Town 

Clerk’s Office? Below represents the number of transactions and fees 

that we processed here in the Town Clerk’s Office for the entire 2022 

year. Taxes, Boats, Dog Licenses, Motor Vehicle Registrations, Water 

& Sewer Bills and any miscellaneous transactions. (Birth Certificates, 

Death Certificates, Marriage certificates, Marriage Licenses, Copy and 

mailing fees.) 

Friendly reminder that our furry friends need to be registered for 2023 by 

April 30th. There are several ways to renew your dog license. You may 

renew them in person, by mail or online at www.belmontnh.gov, with 

your dog’s current tag number from 2022. If you have a new pup, we will 

need a copy of the current rabies vaccination paperwork. This may be 

completed in person, mail or by drop box.  

Senior dog owners who are 65+, your home will be able to license one 

dog for $2.00. All altered dogs will be $6.50 and non-altered dogs are 

$9.00. If your home has 5 or more dogs, you will be charged a group rate 

of $20.00. 

2022 Transactions and Revenue 

  Transactions Revenue Collected 

Taxes 94% Collected out of 4,300  $        21,292,681.67 

Boats 230  $                   4,626.74 

Dog Licenses 1,507  $                 12,158.25 

Motor Vehicles 11,256  $           1,651,149.47 

Misc. Fees 906  $           2,947,538.00 

Water & Sewer 1,200  $              796,635.80 

Totals 19,399 $        26,704,789.93 

The Town Clerk’s Office will be sending out delinquent notices soon. 

These notices are meant to make residents aware of any unpaid bal-

ances left over from the previous year and to give the property own-

er an opportunity to bring the account current before the tax lien is 

executed. If you have any questions, please contact our office as we 

are here to assist you. 

 

There are lots of new faces at the Town of Belmont and we appreci-

ate your patience while clerks are in training.  

Town Clerk’s Office – Cynthia, Leigh and Jenn 

http://www.belmontnh.gov
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

Snow Removal and the Town Maintained Right of Way 

The Employees of the Town would never intentionally damage anyone’s property while taking part in 

winter maintenance operations, however there is always the potential for damage.  To mitigate some of 

these risks, you may see members of our crew out marking hazards with reflective delineation and whips.  

In most areas, the Town of Belmont maintains a 25 foot right of way.  The right of way is utilized for snow 

storage as banks grow throughout the winter while still providing drainage for snow melt and sight dis-

tance at driveways and intersections.  Mailboxes are almost always one of the numerous obstacles located 

in this area.  You can find specifications for mailbox installation below that will help keep your mailbox safe 

this winter.  

• USPS approved metal mailbox required 

• Front of mailbox must be 2 feet from the edge of pavement 

• Position your mailbox at a height of 46 inches from the road surface to the bottom of the mail-

box support 

• House or Apt. number visible on both sides and front of mailbox 

• Minimum 4 x 4 wooden support post 

• Supporting post should be installed 2 feet below grade and a minimum of 4 feet from the edge 

of the pavement 
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 Highway Department News  . . . contd. 

Second Shovel 

Similar to last month but still relevant in light of recent weather patterns. A couple members of the 

team were asked about plowing things differently in an effort to mitigate the amount of snow that 

ends up in property owners’ driveways.  The short answer to that is no, but there is a reason.  Most 

trucks are equipped with one direction plows and the wing on the passenger side is always at a fixed 

angle when deployed.  The trucks are designed to clear a path of snow 13 to 14 feet wide from the 

center of the road and push it to the edge of pavement.  The snow from the lane of the roadway be-

ing plowed will end up in the maintenance right of way on the property at the edge of the road.  

There is something that can be done by property owners to lessen the impact to a previously shov-

eled or plowed driveway.  Below, you will find an illustration borrowed from our neighbors about 

how to prevent the dreaded “Second Shovel”.  It shows how clearing to the left side of the driveway 

for approximately 20 feet gives the plow and wing a place to unload built up snow, lessening the 

amount that gets pushed into the driveway.  This new illustration also shows great mailbox place-

ment. Any snow picked up by the plow is carried away from the box reducing the chance for dam-

age. 
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 Fire Department 
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 Fire Department . . . contd. 
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 Parks & Recreation—Summer Camp 

Registration for the Belmont Summer Camp will begin February 1st!  Be sure to secure your camper’s spot 

to join in on the summer fun.  With daily activities, arts & crafts, and weekly trips to the beach and area 

attractions, it’s a time your camper won’t want to miss!   
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 Parks & Recreation 

Applications, forms and more information about Old Home Day 

can be found on the Town of Belmont website at: 

belmontnh.gov by clicking on the Events > Old Home Day link or 

clicking to Departments > Parks & Recreation. 

https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/111300/old-home-day
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 Parks & Recreation—Total Body Conditioning 

Jeannine Beckett is back to Belmont!  Join us on Thursday nights 6:15pm-

7:15pm for her Total Body Conditioning class.  Just a few spots left available.   
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 Parks & Recreation—Old Home Day Committee 

We are busy planning the 2023 Old Home Day event and are looking for volunteers to join the Town of Bel-

mont Old Home Day Committee.  How many have been to our annual Old Home Day event and said “I wish 

we had this here” or “that would be cool”.  This is your chance to be part of organizing the dayslong event.   

The committee will meet one time a month from January thru August.  Meetings are held on the 3rd Saturday 

of the month. Whether you have just and idea or can commit to helping the day of the event, we would love 

to see you there!  
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 Conservation Commission  

Who are your  Conservation Commission Members? 

Denise Naiva, Chair  

Ed Stephenson, Vice Chair 

Jane Jordan  

Keith Bennett  

Ruth Mooney, Ex Officio  

Pauline Tessier  

Susan Irving 

Georgina Lambert, Alternate  

Richard Moreau, Alternate 

Deborah Woodcock, Alternate 

Emilie DeFrancesco, Student Member 

William Riley, Student Member 

This Winter we have experienced uncommonly warm 

temperatures. As a result, larger bodies of water in the 

NH Lakes Region have not iced over and are unsafe for 

typical seasonal recreation.  New Hampshire Fish and 

Game advise using an ice chisel or auger to determine 

ice thickness, and avoid shorelines where the ice ap-

pears cracked or squishy. 

Conservation Commission: 

Next meeting WEDNESDAY  

February 8, 2022 

6:00 PM 

Meetings are held at the  

Belmont Mill.  

Maple Tapping Facts 

 

Maple tapping season is upon us! The best 

time to tap Maple trees is mid-Winter into 

early Spring. Sap flows most freely in weath-

er that exceeds 32 degrees during the day, 

and drops to below freezing at night.  

 

Did you know it takes roughly 40 gallons of 

sap to make 1 gallon of syrup? 

CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
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 Land Use 
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 Land Use   contd. 
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 Building/Code Enforcement 

Building Department News 

from the Building Official 

143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220   buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov    

(603) 267-8300 x111  (V) 

In previous newsletters, we reviewed some of the types of projects that require permits, such as: 

• Stick-built, modular and manufactured homes 

• Decks/Open Porches 

• Garages/Sheds/Lean Tos 

• Membrane Structures/Carports 

• Storage Containers 

• Pools 

• Interior Renovations 

• Exterior Renovations that include structural modifications 

• Windows and doors if the headers are modified, or if new 

• Electrical, Plumbing, Mechanical and Generator work 

 

If any of the work above is completed without a permit, an after-the-fact permit will be required, which will 

cost double the standard permit fees.  If you are selling or purchasing a home, you should ensure that all nec-

essary permits have been obtained for completed work, or the new owner becomes responsible for the un-

permitted work.  If potential owners do their due diligence and find unpermitted work, the sale of your home 

may be delayed. 

Many lenders, realtors, and buyers are doing more due diligence with research on homes for sale.  Sellers 

and buyers are finding out that there are frequently missing permits.  In these types of situations, it is often 

difficult for the building official to properly inspect work that has been completed and covered up with sheet-

rock or flooring, etc.  In some situations, it may be necessary to remove sheetrock, flooring, etc. to perform a 

proper inspection of insulation, electrical, plumbing, or gas lines. 

If you have any questions about necessary permits, please contact us at 267-8300 ext. 111! 

 

Thank you,     

Mark C. Ekberg, Building Official 

mailto:buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov
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 Library News 

 

146 Main Street    ~      circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org 

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
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 General Assistance 
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 Community Foam Recycling 

INSULATION 

The Town of Gilford DPW now has a drop-off bin for foam recycling  

open to the general public 24/7. 

Items can be dropped off at the Gilford DPW at  

55 Cherry Valley Road, Gilford, NH. 

WEBSITE: www.gilfordnh.org/recycleright  

EMAIL: recycle@gilfordnh.org                            PHONE: 527-4778  

http://www.gilfordnh.org/recycleright
mailto:recycle@gilfordnh.org
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 Community Foam Recycling  . . . contd. 
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 American Red Cross 
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 Automated Curbside Pick Up Info  
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips 
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 Zero Sort  Recycling “Don’ts” 
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Do you know someone new to Town, or 

know someone in Town who would love to 

see our Newsletter?  

 

Please email Colleen Akerman at: 

assessing@belmontnh.gov to get on our 

newsletter distribution list! 

mailto:codeenforcement@belmontnh.gov

